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FCC WAIVES ITS SERVICES IMPLEMENTATION DEADLINE 

The Commission recently waived its services implementation deadline rule for a school district 

that had failed to implement service by September 30, because the district had been advised by 

its consultant that the deadline was not until January 28
th

.   Per Commission rules, the deadline 

for service implementation for non-recurring services is September 30
th

, three months after the 

end of the funding year.  An applicant may request an extension of the deadline if they meet one 

of the following: (1) a funding commitment decision letter is issued by USAC after March 1
st
 of 

the funding year; (2) a service provider change authorization or service substitution authorization 

is granted by USAC after March 1
st
 of the funding year; (3) the service provider cannot not 

complete the service implementation by the deadline for reasons beyond its control; or (4) the 

service provider refuses to complete the implementation because funding is tied up due to USAC 

reviewing program compliance issues.  The request for an extension must be submitted to USAC 

on or before the September 30
th

 deadline. 

 

In the present case, the Commission found that the district had missed the deadline, because it 

had relied on incorrect information from its consultant.  Moreover, the Commission found that: 

(1) the error was procedural, (2) granting the request would not lead to any undue funding, and 

(3) the services were delivered by the service provider.  Accordingly, the Commission held that 

special circumstances existed to justify waiver of its rules and procedures.   

 

If you have any questions, contact Mark Palchick, Rebecca Jacobs or any member of the firm’s 

Communications Law Group. 
 

Womble Carlyle client alerts are intended to provide general information about significant 

legal developments and should not be construed as legal advice regarding any specific facts 

and circumstances, nor should they be construed as advertisements for legal services.  

IRS CIRCULAR 230 NOTICE:  To ensure compliance with requirements imposed by the IRS, we 

inform you that any U.S. tax advice contained in this communication (or in any attachment) is not 

intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, for the purpose of (i) avoiding penalties under the 

Internal Revenue Code or (ii) promoting, marketing or recommending to another party any transaction or 

matter addressed in this communication (or in any attachment). 
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